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DISTRICT 10 MONTHLY MEETING

January 22, 2006

6:05 P.M. – Bob W. opened meeting with a quiet time and the serenity prayer. Introductions for first time attendees. 

Anniversaries- Darwin H. 16 yrs, Steve K. 6 yrs. CONGRATULATIONS!

39 AA’s attending

Secretary’s Report –Bob W.:

No copies available for review. 

Minutes will now be posted on the website at www.district10nia.org for downloading. 

Minutes accepted as submitted.

Secretary’s report approved by majority vote.

Treasurer’s Report – Steve K.:

Contributions were good this month. Thanks to all the groups who contribute to the District and continue to give financial support, especially the Tuesday Noon Beginner’s meeting at United Methodist for their generous donation. Expenses were down, due to expenses added to the end of last year. My investigation into last year’s expenses is ongoing. I will have it completed by next month’s meeting.

NIA Treasurer

P.O. Box 81

Barrington, IL 60011-0081

District 10 checking:

Beginning Balance

$ 1,696.11

Income



$    914.40

Expenses


$   (255.05)

Ending Balance

$ 2,355.46

District 10 Reserve Savings
$ 1,468.40

Treasurer’s report reviewed and approved by majority vote.

DCM/ALT DCM Report – Janet N.: Not present. No report.

For the DCM report, I asked Rick T. to give a brief description of the NIA committee highlights that was on January 21, 2006.

On the voting agenda for the NIA Spring Assembly, hosted by Wheaton’s District 40:

1. Motion to dissolve the Illinois Corrections Conference Policy Committee.

2. Allow the Alternate Delegates and Area Chairs of Illinois’ three Areas to meet and discuss the formation of a new Policy Committee, replacing current Area Corrections chairs as voting members.

The meetings, discussions, and potential consensus voting at the NIA Spring Assembly deal with the final agenda items for the General Service Conference and the NIA voice carried to our Delegate, Larry S., the Pre-Conference Delegate Workshop.
NIA Committee Meeting Actions:

· Voted to move the NIA Committee meetings to the American National Bank of Dekalb County in Sycamore. Rent is $75 all day, contributed to the bank for their donation to a charity of their choosing.

· The Ad Hoc Committee on printing an Area-wide Meeting Directory disbanded, with members evenly split as for and against NIA undertaking the schedule’s development, printing, and distribution. District 10’s online Meeting finder was highlighted as a very effective method for online posting possibilities.

· Ed E. of District 10 was appointed and welcomed as the new NIA Web Administrator. A new look to the NIA website will follow very soon to www.aa-nia.org
· Appointments to Ad Hoc Committees:

· Finance Committee

· NIA Service and Meeting Structure study committee

· NIA Service position Guidelines review committee

Alt DCM – Cheryl V.: Not present. No report.

Directory – John B.: Not present. No report.

Answering Service – Eileen R.: From December 19, 2005 to January 16, 2006, our answering service responded to 111 calls. The breakdown is as follows:

Meetings
/Other information

61

Other Districts


22

Al-Anon    



1

HU/Wrong #



7

NA/CA




3

Misc.




5

12-step calls



8
As always, we are grateful to our volunteers who give their time to allow us to provide this important service.

Treatment Facilities – Scott S.: The Tuesday meeting at Gateway is going very well. Nothing else to report.

Public Information – Carmela R.: Nothing to report.

CPC – Pete C.: Nothing to report. The Alternate CPC position is still open.

Grapevine – Rick S.: I have been going to different meetings and have found that many more are having Grapevine representatives. I attended a Grapevine seminar also attended by our senior editor of the Grapevine, who spoke about the Grapevine adapting to our needs. He also spoke about how important it is to have “paper” AA because we need to keep the message circulating.

The Grapevine has a special this month. Buy One/Get One. The Grapevine is still in a bind financially.

Literature – Gloria P.: 4 cases of Big Books and 24 copies of Reflections were ordered for the jail.

Corrections – Lynn B.: Not present. Debbie G. Alt.: Lately, there have been enough volunteers to cover the meetings. THANK YOU!

Newsletter – John C.: The number of newsletters put aside for the Round Lake Alano Club has been slightly reduced, so there are more to go out to the meetings. Please pass them along, especially to the meetings without GSRs.

 We always welcome stories, poems, artwork, cartoons and articles pertaining to AA and alcoholism. AA members can send their material to the P.O. box or newsletter@district10nia.org. 

Archives – Mark D.: Nothing to report.

Special Needs –Susan S.: Not present. No report.

Events – Dan W.: Anyone who has any suggestions or ideas for events should see the chair or Alt. Chair.

The Spring Breakfast will be held on April 30th. Tickets are $15.00. Please see Dan if you would like to help with ticket sales.

Web Site – Joe M.: There is a new look to our website and we also have a new host.

Thanks to Ed E. and his help.

G.S.R. Contact Committee – Cheryl V.: Not Present. No report.

** Note to all: Please spread the word of the District Meeting and the importance of meetings having GSRs.

GSR Reports – 


Wednesday 10am Women’s Meeting. – Debbie reports this meeting is adding a Big Book study to the usual format which has traditionally been the 12 x 12 / Traditions.


Sheila, GSR for the 6pm Ugly Duckling meeting at Serenity House states, “she has no clue what she is doing”, which garnered the response from the group “ you are not alone! “


(Note from Alt. Secretary, who took the notes for the district meeting for the first time this month – We definitely are on this adventure together!)


Steve announced that the Saturday night open meeting in Vernon Hills will not meet on February 4th.

Old Business – 

Workshops- There will be 4 GSR workshops throughout Area in 2006. The first will be in May.


District 10 workshops- Some thoughts and ideas are a possible slogan workshop, PI, and there will be a GSR workshop later in the year. Date to be determined.


2007 State Conference- There was much discussion regarding District 10 hosting this conference with the support of District 12. Bill V. from District 12 reported that the issue had been discussed in that district and it had been decided that if we host this conference, they will be willing to support us “100%”

Motion: “ Submit a bid for the 2007 Illinois State Conference with the understanding that District 12 is offering 100% of their support to our efforts.”

Vote:
22 Yes

6 No

With no one speaking for the minority, motion passed.

Steve K. offered to chair an ad hoc committee to get the bid together. The bid needs to be presented at the Spring Assembly on April 8th in District 40 in Wheaton.

New Business – None.

Motion made to close at 6:55pm

Meeting was closed with the Lord’s Prayer.

Submitted by Mary N-P

February 22, 2006 
